32 And the multitude of them that believed were of one heart and of one soul: neither said any of them that ought of the things which he possessed was his own; but they had all things common. Acts 4:32

This Newsletter Is More Thrilling Than Trying Juggle Flaming Torches on a Unicycle.



The Summit Church

How can I possibly capture all the incredible things God did in August in just one page? Honestly, it feels like a monumental task! But I'm committed to giving it my best shot. The truth is, you really need to come and experience it yourself. August was a thrilling month where we witnessed a year of

preparation come to life, especially with the Summit Church joining us all the way from Ohio to make an impact during the

Rose of Tralee Festival. This event draws people from all corners of Ireland and the world for a truly unique "beauty pageant" experience. Yes, I said "beauty pageant"! It's astonishing how many opportunities we had to engage in meaningful gospel conversations with people from different backgrounds in our community and beyond. During this time, not only did we connect with many visitors and share information about our church



A new family joined TBf

City Centre Outreach and gospel tracks, but we also distributed flyers for our exciting Church in the Park outreach. After over a year of planning, we finally received approval from Kerry County Council, paving the way for this wonderful initiative. Amidst all this outreach, we were blessed to welcome a lovely family from Spain into our church as members. Their arrival has been a true gift, demonstrating the global impact we can have right here in Ireland!

Then came the day of our first-ever Church in the Park outreach, and, of course, we faced the threat of rain. Members were concerned about whether to proceed, but I felt

strongly that we should move forward. Although I can't say we were graced with perfect sunny weather, what God did was even better—He held off the rain just when it mattered most and allowed it to fall at appropriate times. We welcomed about nine visitors that day, and many of them returned to our church the following Sunday. The joy of filling our community with singing praise and preaching His word was honestly remarkable. As if that wasn't enough, our teammates, the Prince family, have submitted their applications for religious worker visas to serve with us here in Tralee. While



The Prince family

this process can be daunting and tedious, I ask for your fervent prayers for their quick and smooth approval.

But wait, there's more! Project 4:32 has made phenomenal strides forward, and we are now just 8% away from securing the necessary funds for a property in town. Would you prayerfully consider supporting phase one of Project 4:32? If you're a supporting church, would you consider giving a Christmas missions offering to help us reach our goal and lay the foundation for the first Baptist Church in Tralee and County Kerry? The excitement of all that took place in August and is just the beginning!



Project 4:32

Please continue to pray for Project 4:32, specifically for the remaining 8% to be completed quickly.



Please pray that the Prince's visa for religious workers to be approved promptly and without hesitation.



Eejit:

A classic Irish word for an idiot or foolish person.

"You're one over there is such an eejit!"